
 
 
 
 
August 29, 2025 
 
 
Cassandra Sutter 
JSS Barristers 
Via email: sutterc@jssbarristers.ca 
 
Dear Counsel: 
 
Re:  N.B. v Philip Heerema and Calgary Stampede Foundation et al 
 Action No.: 1701 04755 
 
Thank you for your letter of August 19 accompanying the Final Report in the above class action.  
 
In response to your invitation in the last paragraph, nothing further is necessary for the Court 
arising from the information in para 13 of that Report.  
 
I look forward to receiving the follow-up addendum and, provided it is acceptable, will consider 
this matter concluded. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Paul R. Jeffrey 
PRJ/sat 
 
cc: Cory H.D. Ryan (CRyan@wt.ca) 

Carsten Jensen KC, FCIArb (jensenc@jssbarristers.ca) 
Gavin Price (priceg@jssbarristers.ca) 
Kajal Ervin (ervink@jssbarristers.ca) 

 
 
 
 

THE HONOURABLE  JUSTICE 
PAUL R. JEFFREY  
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